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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Communication 
As a school we work really hard to ensure that effective communication is at 
the heart of all we do. We do this through a variety of ways including our 
Newsletter, School Website, and School Facebook Page, notes home and 
face to face.  
Approaching Teachers 
We are lucky to have teachers who are so open and available to talk about 
your child’s learning. We always encourage you to ask questions or obtain 
more information about how your child is going in class. Quick questions can 
be answered before or after school, however, for a lengthier chat, please 
ensure you make an appointment to see your child’s class teacher. When 
the morning bell goes, our teachers’ priority is getting students in to their 
classrooms to begin their day of learning. I ask all parents and carers to avoid 
holding teachers up as they head to their classrooms with the students, 
unless completely necessary. Thank you for your understanding and 
support.  
Meet the Teacher and Community BBQ Afternoon 
What a great afternoon at Horsley Park PS. Thank you to our parents, carers 
and families who came to our Meet the Teacher and Community BBQ 
Afternoon on Wednesday 12th February, and thank you also to our teachers 
and staff for the preparation and effort they put in into their presentations. 
It was lovely to meet you and I know how much teachers appreciated you all 
coming into classrooms to hear about the class routines and planned 
learning for the year ahead. 
 
Have a lovely week 
Mrs. Anica Tanevski 

 
 
 
 
 
 

A picture says a thousand words……  

What’s on?  
 

 
 
 

Week 5 
Combined Swimming Carnival 
for Years 3-6  – Thursday 27th 
February 
 
Life Skills Mindfulness – Friday 
28th February 
 
 

Week 6 
Life Skills Mindfulness – Friday 
6th March 
 

 
Week 7 

Life Skills Mindfulness – Friday 
13th March 
 
 

Week 8 
Life Skills Mindfulness – Friday 
20th March 
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information resources. Additionally, it 
establishes habits of study, 
concentration and self-discipline.   
 
Age-specific considerations 

While there is little conclusive 
evidence of the learning benefits of 
homework in infants and primary 
schools, quality homework in these 
stages may help students to develop 
effective study habits and broaden 
their understandings and skills across 
the curriculum. 

Homework for Kindergarten-Year 2  

In general, students are not expected 
to complete formal homework in 
Kindergarten. Students may be given 
books to read at home, as 
appropriate.  

In Years 1 and 2 some formal 
homework may be set. For example, 
students might be asked to read and 
write, learn words for spelling and 
complete some mathematical 
activities. 

Homework for Years 3-6  

Homework in Years 3-6 may be varied 
and students may be expected to 
work more independently. Students 
could be encouraged to read and 
practice mathematical concepts 
learnt at school. Other homework 
may also be set across areas of the 
curriculum. 
 
At HPPS, our teachers have had 
opportunities to collaborate together 
and plan quality teaching and learning 
experiences for their students. As part 
of the planning additional homework 
activities to cater to our students will 
commence as from week 6 of this 
term.  More information will be 
coming soon. 

School Information 
 

Parking/Road Safety 
 

 
 
Our students’ safety is our number one 
priority. Please ensure that you are 
abiding by the traffic rules when 
driving near the school. In order to 
ensure the safety of our students and 
their families, please do not use the 
staff car park when dropping off in the 
morning or picking up your child in the 
afternoon. Your cooperation is much 
appreciated. 

 

 P&C 
The first meeting for the year was 
held on Tuesday 11 February and we  
had great attendance. The AGM was 
held and we have a newly formed 
P&C committee for 2020. There were 
many exciting items discussed in 
regard to plans for 2020. Each year 
through igorous fundraining efforst 
the HPPS P&C provides our students, 
staff and the school community with 
support in many different areas. I 
would like to thank our generous 
P&C for working in partnership with 
the school to achieve great success. 

 
Homework 

The Department of Education states, 
Homework is a valuable part of 
schooling. It allows for practicing, 
extending and consolidating work 
done in class. Homework provides 
training for students in planning and 
organising time and develops a range 
of skills in identifying and using 

 
Voluntary Contributions 
We are seeking any Voluntary 
contributions from families for 2020. 
If you have not paid your Voluntary 
Contributions for 2020, please come 
and pay at the office. 
$35 per student 
$60 per family. 
Thank you for your cooperation 
 
Additional Specialist Teachers 
Specialist staff work very closely with 
the classroom teachers, and play a 
key role in the school in ensuring that 
student individual needs area catered 
for. They are also involved in planning 
the content that is taught in their 
classes. Support staff have a 
combination of withdrawing small 
groups of students with similar needs, 
as well as time spent in the classroom 
team teaching with the classroom 
teacher.  
Our Specialist Teachers include: 
Instructional Leader - Miss Ferrari 
Wed/Thu 
Library and Technology – Mrs. Basak 
Tue/Wed/Thu 
Release from Face to Face RFF & 
Literacy and Numeracy Support – Ms 
Webb Tue/Wed/Thu 
Mr Screnci – Italian Community 
Language Teacher & Literacy and 
Numeracy Support  
 

 
 
This year we will strengthen our 
communication through the use of 
Digital Student Learning Portfolios. 
Our teachers are excited to 
commence using this new application 
which will enable you to see what 
your child is working on in class. All 
posts and comments will be approved 
by the classroom teacher prior to 
going live. 
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Learning Highlights at HPPS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Take a peek in ………… 
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 Library News 
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